



# Romsey Bowling Club Newsletter

**MARCH 2023** 

www.romseybowlingclub.com

Hi everyone, I hope you are all preparing your woods and exercising your bowling arm ready for the new season. You should shortly receive your club handbook ready to update your diaries/calenders ready for the Opening Day Drive on Saturday 22 April. Please remember to write your names in the folders located on the shelf in the club house foyer for club events, league matches, retired games and friendlies. Further social events are planned as last year to raise additional funds for the club and charity such as Beetle Drive, Whist Drive, Poetry and Pizza, and a Music Quiz so keep a look out for details on the Club Notice Board. As in previous years the Annual Spring Clean prior to the Opening Day will take place on Sunday 2<sup>nd</sup> April, any volunteers will be much appreciated, dont forget your marigolds!!

## **Diary Events**

This year as 2022 is another special time with the coronation of King Charles and a Club event to be held on  $7^{th}$  May. The  $50^{th}$  Anniversary of the founding of the Romsey Bowls Club we hope with weather permitting we can celebrate on  $30^{th}$  July, so now is the time to scout the shops for something gold to wear!!! Further details to follow for both these events.

### President's Charity

The Charity chosen by our President this year is 'Simon Say's located in West Wellow, a group close to his heart, which provides support for children who have lost parents due to bereavement. The Club will once again provide a stall at the Mayor's Picnic in the park on Sunday  $2^{nd}$  July. As we have a large duck as our mascot it would be appropriate to hold a name the birthday date of a duck or bear competition, (whichever we can locate) so check your attics and the charity shops, Any ideas would be welcome and as last year calling all cake makers for donations.

# Name Badges and Spray Chalk

In previous years I have managed to obtain name badges for members at a cost of approx £5.00 each (subject to amount ordered). Please contact Babs on 01794 500767.



There is also spray chalk available for £3.50 each. Should any member wish purchase chalk please contact Babs on  $01794\ 500767$  or Diane Smith  $01794\ 512324$ 

### Skittles Evening - 11 March 2023

Once again thanks to Sheila and Alan Brightmore for organising another successful evening of skittles at the new venue, the British Legion.

# BOWLS ITEMS - DONATION TO CLUB FUNDS

FARAH GREY MEN'S TROUSERS
Waist 44 Leg Length 31
-0-0-

EMSMORN WHITE TROUSERS
Waist 44 Leg Length 31
-0-0-

HENSELITE WHITE TROUSERS
Waist 42 Leg Length 31
-0-0-

TAYLOR WHITE TROUSERS
Waist 34 Leg Length 29
-0-0-

HENSELITE WATERPROOF WHITE JACKET
Large
-0-0-

WHITE MENS FLEECE WITH ZIP FRONT Large
-0-0-

#### FOR SALE

LADIES HENSELITE LACE UP SHOE BRAND NEW SIZE 7 £50.00

For further details about all above items please contact

Babs Randles 01794 500767

HOPE YOU ALL HAVE A SUCCESSFUL SEASON AND THE WEATHER IS KIND TO US!!!